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First United 

Presbyterian Church 
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P. O. Box 313,  
Pine Plains, NY 12567 

Tel: (518) 398-7117 

  
To know the love of 
Christ; to show the 

love of Christ; and to 
grow in the love of 

Christ. 
  
 All are welcome to 

join us at our weekly 

Sunday worship 

service at 11:00 

a.m.  

 

 Church School and 

childcare are 

available during the 

worship service. 
 

 Join us for the 

warmth of coffee 
hours and fellowship 

following most 

weekly worship 
services. 

 

 Pastor Carol’s office 
hours are by 

appointment.  

Please call her at 

(518) 697-0025 
(home), (845) 235-

3569 (cell) or (518) 

398-7117 (church 
office). 

 From Your Pastor:  
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Dear friends, 

 
Several months ago I read a devotional by 

David Roper in Our Daily Bread. All of us are 

advancing in years and maybe you, like me, 

wonder what's coming in those golden years. A 

very wise and dear friend just told me don't 

worry about these decisions before you God 

already knows the outcome - trust in Him. Well, 

a number of years ago, David Roper wrote an 

essay about his golden years and his collection 

of canes, staffs, and walking sticks and he 

mused that someday he might advance to a 

walker. It seems that day has come. A 

combination of back issues and peripheral 

neuropathy has left him pushing a three-wheel 

walker. He says he can't hike; he can't fish; he 

can't do many of the things that used to bring 

him great joy.     

 

He goes on to say, however, that he is trying to 

learn that whatever his limitation it is a gift 

from God, and it is with this gift that he is able 

to serve Him. This gift and not another. This is 

true of all of us, whether our limits are 

emotional, physical, or intellectual. St. Paul 

reminded us in 2 Corinthians that he boasted in 

his weakness for it was in his weakness that 

God's power was revealed in him (2 Cor. 

12:9).              

Says David Roper "Seeing our so-

called liabilities this way enables us to 

go about our business with confidence 

and courage. Rather than complain, 

feel sorry for ourselves, or opt out, we 

make ourselves available to God for 

his intended purposes." 

 

I like Mr. Roper's thinking and by 

God's grace, I pray I can accept it and 

I hope it's meaningful to you too. 

 

With love, 

Carol 
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Upcoming Events, Notices 
* Events dates & times subject to change 

 
All meetings /events  in the Fellowship Hall unless stated otherwise . 
 

March  201 7  
 

Bible Study: Thursdays at 7 pm. 
Ash Wednesday Service: March 1 at 7:00 pm.  
Special Service to celebrate International Womenôs Day: Sunday March 5.   
Womenôs Assoc. Mtg.: Thursday March 9 from 1-2 pm. 
Corned Beef Dinner: Saturday March 11 at 6 pm. Please see Carol Hart for tickets. 
Session Mtg.: Tuesday March 14 at 7 pm.  (NOTE CHANGE)  
Council of Churches Mtg:  Monday March 20 at noon.  
 
 
There will be a concert of Irish music on Sunday March 19. Details will be 
forthcoming.  
 

 
Looking Ahead 
 

  

 
Join us this Sunday Feb. 26 as we 
welcome new members Amanda & 
Matthew Zick, Pam Meccariello, 
George & Laura Dennis, and Cindy 
Glozier & Roberta Cerniglia into our 
church family. Congratulations! 

 
 

The Womenôs Association Annual Rummage Sale 
will be April 21 and 22.   
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Presbytery News 
 
Stated Clerk and Presbyterian Caucuses Speak out Against President's Travel Ban  

J. Herbert Nelson, Stated Clerk of the PC(USA), released a statement saying, 

"As the top ecclesial officer of the nation's largest Reformed body, I urge the president and his administration to 

reverse this very harmful decision regarding refugees. Presbyterians are not afraid of this so-called terror  threat. We 

are not afraid because we profess a faith in Jesus, who entered the world a refugee." 

The National Black Presbyterian Caucus released a statement, the National Middle Eastern Presbyterian Caucus 

wrote an open letter to President Trump, and the Compassion, Peace and Justice Ministry wrote to churches with 

links  to prayers, a video and other resources as part of #WeChooseWelcome: 

http://info.pcusa.org/t/ViewEmail/i/9306C40E14FECD27  

 

Upcoming Programs of Interest  in our Presbytery  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fIZRUun5jbGgEOZf73n8ZgSSsmP2p75lGRuRIkQuGjw_AO4XdKLZXDLK8dZNTN6G4l37LSV3rkT086GfG6kwkMXooX_I43OswuALEwpJpOR2vbyXrlwsHdWloftRds1Ot_ReOkh4nnE-ww0w5ByDUfCD0u3g3Srce4khEFXhzWPhISROVZcT4AlBQwjq21bQasq5GQQi6VkmypiaHUECN-xKCyNYmhXW0Msav0g7GfNxI7fNXxcNOt1wv0lKZ0xnxXZYgIdK04USZuVsYW-YV5hByPAEomHD&c=FBDOCMHz_oBrseu7AdRTVtTxX1nY6XE5zgAFThCtTpaNynqQsp-FOA==&ch=tzLas9Q5ywKFA6KDKCYjqPaoml4uj3o-w4Up_EtiU4RZ-8JeQrLxDw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fIZRUun5jbGgEOZf73n8ZgSSsmP2p75lGRuRIkQuGjw_AO4XdKLZXDLK8dZNTN6GhtmbiT6Z4CEMFYnX6Zy-zezgh3gi0MP1b1U2rJWlpYFtlr7ZQgo0t5Hl59qFFuXe6DqrlDn0OmhmgTJlhYZTfD0iKrQbDgucJ2RuBUXtFS4n2teIKHNy1Rx-LvZvMdUGCWqr4tw8StyAzXNu6rPoBrzpf3CJ8lQXS3W_PkPColCLkn_A9asa4FZ7S9jWMsAor7bHer7fS-sIoCYvJJIESn6DwAM-bjKZDSxKAZMuZcEoqxdqyYgciva-ozSwe02lcgAtZRCuwFZxC_UaZPW0XQ==&c=FBDOCMHz_oBrseu7AdRTVtTxX1nY6XE5zgAFThCtTpaNynqQsp-FOA==&ch=tzLas9Q5ywKFA6KDKCYjqPaoml4uj3o-w4Up_EtiU4RZ-8JeQrLxDw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fIZRUun5jbGgEOZf73n8ZgSSsmP2p75lGRuRIkQuGjw_AO4XdKLZXDLK8dZNTN6GEoUIzADv5iq-OD7bZM7mlgQSMj2KVEhgwdkUA6QSdmY8qfwtBQzu58Yf3bhtzg9nkA8vAC43xikqbQN3wN09sn7HyWRcdtaKbn_MmEenydO5ZFTpbn-6K69yw0n82-rYY1Q4Mx4WbHuCBSgXc45VKOOJ3Uw_7Tyo_wOpHYHIK4hWCahfOxqPLGd8O5EuIBMiSMP27C2_8MY=&c=FBDOCMHz_oBrseu7AdRTVtTxX1nY6XE5zgAFThCtTpaNynqQsp-FOA==&ch=tzLas9Q5ywKFA6KDKCYjqPaoml4uj3o-w4Up_EtiU4RZ-8JeQrLxDw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fIZRUun5jbGgEOZf73n8ZgSSsmP2p75lGRuRIkQuGjw_AO4XdKLZXDLK8dZNTN6GYJnlQltQhbgTd_EpjY4unxg0WV4WQbsNkq7OCUHifY9c7gwLKZqvz8FJz2YIE0wLagTR1eJm-dVrGp3-ECL0Sug5fnBpQR4c9L4XYcccOvgGaSwaz2a0Qz_HjKBvmDHkWybJNwgpDomLvcvAsvgONelfT_b-jnCf&c=FBDOCMHz_oBrseu7AdRTVtTxX1nY6XE5zgAFThCtTpaNynqQsp-FOA==&ch=tzLas9Q5ywKFA6KDKCYjqPaoml4uj3o-w4Up_EtiU4RZ-8JeQrLxDw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001fIZRUun5jbGgEOZf73n8ZgSSsmP2p75lGRuRIkQuGjw_AO4XdKLZXDLK8dZNTN6GYJnlQltQhbgTd_EpjY4unxg0WV4WQbsNkq7OCUHifY9c7gwLKZqvz8FJz2YIE0wLagTR1eJm-dVrGp3-ECL0Sug5fnBpQR4c9L4XYcccOvgGaSwaz2a0Qz_HjKBvmDHkWybJNwgpDomLvcvAsvgONelfT_b-jnCf&c=FBDOCMHz_oBrseu7AdRTVtTxX1nY6XE5zgAFThCtTpaNynqQsp-FOA==&ch=tzLas9Q5ywKFA6KDKCYjqPaoml4uj3o-w4Up_EtiU4RZ-8JeQrLxDw==
http://info.pcusa.org/t/ViewEmail/i/9306C40E14FECD27
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Advocacy Training Weekend 

April 21-24, 2017 in Washington, DC 

 

Confronting Chaos, Forging 

Community ï Racism, Militarism, and 

Materialism  

 
When Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. posed the question, “Where do 

we go from here: Chaos or Community?” in his book of the same title 

50 years ago, no one could have imagined that we would still be 

wrestling with this question today.  Over the past year, our nation has 

experienced a divisive election in which racism, xenophobia, and 

religious bigotry were a constant. We still find racism an open wound 

in our nation, resulting in the disproportionate killing of black and 

brown bodies and stunting their lives through unjust economic and 

social structures. The militarization of our police is a reflection not 

only of broken communal values, but also a lopsided foreign policy 

that spends drastically more on defense than diplomacy or 

development. Militarism continues to be the United States’ overriding 

approach to resolving conflict, despite studies that show the 

effectiveness of peacebuilding and the power of non-violence. 

Extreme materialism threatens our souls and our very planet, as 

prosperity narratives and unchecked capitalism spreads despite 

overwhelming scientific evidence that our current path is 

unsustainable. As in Dr. King’s time, we teeter precariously between 

chaos and community. 

 

Click here for more information! 
 

Join us April 21 for Compassion Peace and Justice Training Day at 

New York Avenue Presbyterian Church in Washington DC.  Gather 

with your fellow Presbyterians as we look at how our church and our 

partners are confronting racism, materialism, and militarism in our 

country and abroad.  In plenaries and workshops we will analyze our 

current context and offer concrete tools for members and their 

congregations to address these urgent issues.  We will learn how we 

can “forge community” amidst the current chaos in our country. 

 

After Compassion Peace and Justice Training Day join the ecumenical 

community for Ecumenical Advocacy Days April 21-24.  Almost one 

thousand Christian advocates join us every year for a weekend of 

workshops, lectures, and concrete actions addressing the ills of our 

nation.   The weekend culminates in a lobby day on Monday, April 
24th when we raise our voices in the halls of power for a more just 

society. 

 

For more information and links to registration for both events click 

here or contact Catherine Gordon at catherine.gordon@pcusa.org. 

 

Join HRP Green for a Lenten 

Journey, April 8  

10:00 am to 12:00 noon 

 
Come on a Holy Week journey with us as we 

move liturgically from sites of environmental 

death and destruction to those that 

embody resurrection.  As we ride the Peekskill 

Trolley on HRP Green's Healing Our Sacred 

Sites Tour on Saturday, April 8 from 10 am to 

noon, we'll worship together, learn from John 

Cronin, Senior Fellow for Environmental 

Affairs, Pace Academy for Applied 

Environmental Studies; Drew Claxton, 

Environmentalist and Peekskill Deputy Mayor 

and others, and explore the Lenten journey in 

our own lives and in our world.  Children 3rd 

grade and up and teens are welcome to both 

participate in the tour and in scavenger hunts 

designed for them. 

Space is limited so register early - one fourth of 

the seats are filled: Cost:  $5 for children, $10 

for adults, $20 for families.  Scholarships are 

available.  For reservations and scholarship 

information contact Kathy Dean 

(kathydean64@gmail.com). 

 
 

Spirit Talk, April 1  
 

The Peekskill Presbyterian Church is 

preparing to launch "Spirit Talk," a 1001 

New Worshipping Community ministry.  

All interested HRP members are invited to 

join us for a conversation with Vera White, 

Associate for 1001 ministries.   

 

The conversation will be held on Saturday 

April 1 from 10:30 a.m - 12:30 p.m. The 

church is located at 705 South Street 

Peekskill, New York. If you plan to attend or 

for more Information, please contact: 

Stephany Graham at 914-737-3322.  
 

https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/compassion-peace-justice/washington/advocacy-training-weekend/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/compassion-peace-justice/washington/advocacy-training-weekend/
mailto:catherine.gordon@pcusa.org
mailto:kathydean64@gmail.com
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Servants’ Calendar 
 
 

 

 

 

Liturgist Schedule March – April 2017 
March 5  March 12  March 19  March 26   

Carol Hart  
Doug Hart  Linda 

Bartolomeo 
Jim Petrie   

April 2  April 9  April 16  April 23  April 30  

Dyan Wapnick Margo Jackson Scott Chase Carol Hart  John Hart  

 

Communion:  March  ï Jeanne Valentine -Chase  

Session Meeting s: 1st Tuesday of the month                                                                                                    

Next Session Meeting:   Tu esday 3/ 14/17 @ 7 pm                                                         
 

SESSION : Kathy Bartles, Bob Clinch, Jeanne Valentine-Chase, Scott Chase, Doug Hart, Jim Jackson,  
and Linda Wendover.  

Treasurer:  Scott Chase 

Clerk of Session:  Kathy Bartles 

Moderator: Pastor Carol Miller  

DEACONS:  Ronnie Brenner-Walsh, Lynne Clinch, Dora Hage, Carol Hart, and John Hart.  

Deacon Schedule:  ( tentative )  
1st Sunday: John Hart  
2nd Sunday: Carol Hart 
3rd Sunday: Lynne Clinch 
4th Sunday: Dora Hage 
5th Sunday as needed: Ronnie Brenner-Walsh 
 
 
 

 

 

On Sunday Feb. 26 please join us as we install 

Elders Kathy Bartles and Scott Chase, ordain and install Deacon Ronnie Brenner-

Walsh, and install Deacon Lynne Clinch. We appreciate their commitment to serve! 
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 By Lynne Clinch 

                                  Slow Cooker óDumpô Part 2 

The winter chill is still upon us.  Last month I focused on slow cooker dinners.  

This time I’d like to focus on soups.  There is nothing better than a ‘from 

scratch’ soup.  It warms the body and makes you feel good.  Can be made 

from leftovers in the frig that I commonly call dump soups or specially 

shopped for soups like cioppino.  Bob and I eat soup all year long.  I do use the 

crockpot a lot for making soups but have done so especially if making a thick 

hearty stew like soup such as minestrone.   I have ‘dumped’ everything in the 
crockpot in the morning; turned it on high and had it for lunch.  Can be done at 

night time too but set on low.   Just a thought for a busy person. 

 I’m sure you’ve all heard tips for making soups or broth.  Save the vegetable peels (except potatoes) in plastic bag in 

freezer.  Same goes for bones from beef, chicken, turkey or pork.  When there is enough dump into the pot and cook with 

seasonings.  Cool when done and strain.  Now it is broth ready to use or freeze for use at later date.  Although this is time 

consuming an alternative is stock or broth in a box or can or bouillon cubes or granules.  Of concern is total sodium of 

finished product.  It’s all about choices. 

Try any of the following recipes.  I’m sure you won’t be sorry. 

No Fuss Potato Soup 

 6 cups cubed peeled potatoes 

 5 cups water  

 2 cups chopped onions  

 1/2 cup each chopped celery and thinly sliced carrots  

 1/4 cup butter, cubed  

 4 teaspoons chicken bouillon granules or 2 vegetable bouillon cubes  

 2 teaspoons salt  

 1/4 teaspoon pepper  

 1 can (12 ounces) evaporated milk  

 3 tablespoons minced fresh parsley (or 1 Tbl dried) 

In a 5-qt. slow cooker, combine the first nine ingredients. Cover and cook on low for 7-8 hours or until the vegetables are   

tender.  Add milk and parsley. Cover and cook 30 minutes longer or until heated through. Garnish with chives if desired. 

Yield: 8-10 servings (about 3 quarts).  Add a salad and crusty bread or open faced sandwich for a quick meal. 

 

Need something hardier?  The next soup recipe will fit the bill.  It takes a few minutes to chop the veggies then dump in 

the crockpot to cook for 8 hours. 

Beef Veggie Soup 

1 pound hamburger 

1 clove minced garlic 

Medium onion chopped 

2 8 oz. cans tomato sauce 

2 cans kidney beans drained and rinsed 

1 10oz. package frozen corn 

1 cup shredded carrots, chopped green pepper, chopped red pepper, and fresh tomato chopped 

1 Tbl. Chili powder 

½ tsp. dried basil 

½ tsp. salt 

¼ tsp. pepper 

 

1 n (28 ounces) crushed tomatoes  
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Brown meat, onion and garlic in fry pan.  Transfer to 5 qt. slow cooker.  Stir in remaining ingredients.  Cover and cook 

on low for 8 hours.  Serve with shredded cheese, sour cream or tortilla chips if desired.  Freezes very well.  Do so in 

serving size containers for quick no fuss lunches. 

 

The last soup uses supplies in the freezer and pantry.  These can be very helpful  ‘go to’ resources… 

 

Potato Minestrone Soup 

  
2 cans (14-1/2 ounces each) chicken or vegetable broth  

1 can (28 ounces) crushed tomatoes  

1 can (16 ounces) kidney beans, and garbanzo beans or chick peas, rinsed and drained  

1 can (14-1/2 ounces) beef broth  

2 cups frozen cubed hash brown potatoes, thawed  

1 Tbl each dried minced onion and parsley flakes 

1 tsp. each salt and dried oregano  

1/2 tsp. each garlic powder, dried basil, and marjoram  

1 package (10 ounces) frozen chopped spinach, thawed and drained 

2 cups frozen peas and carrots, thawed  

 

In a 5-qt. slow cooker, combine all the ingredients except the last two.. Cover and cook on low for 8 hours. Stir in 

spinach and the peas and carrots; cook 30 minutes more. Yield: 12 servings (about 3 quarts). 

 

These recipes all come from the Taste of Home recipe site.  There are many more available.   When at a loss for what to 

have for dinner try one.   Happy exploring! 
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To All  Who Have Lost Loved Ones: the family of Jordyn Torrey Augello, the family of Betty McGhee. 

 

At home: Bill Kraus and family, Cathy Roush, Lauranne Oliver, Pam Meccariello, Dorothy Whitaker, Val 

Luckenbill (Christa), Melissa Kay McKinney (Cindy and Roberta), Marge and Bill Palmer, Rosie McGhee, Jeanette 

Finkle, Harriet A’Brial, Paul Koppenhaver, Betty Clinch, Eliza Petrie, Bridget, Marietta (Linda Rosado's daughter), 

Arlene Brower, Martha Imperato & family, Whitney and family (Susan), Chun Ok Blackie (Jim and Margo 

Jackson’s sister-in-law), Helen Deane (Pastor Carol’s cousin), Dave Groom and family, Kim (Deb Pomeroy’s 

sister), Jim and Bev (Betty), Caitlin Edge (Deb), Daniel Hegarty III, Elaine Hage, Joann Amelio, Jen (Linda 

Wendover), Kim Bloodgood, Virginia Kemp, Mort Jackson, Bob Metzer, Luane Ballantine, Chris Eastwood, Ruth 

Hart, Mary Douglass, Marge Chase, Debra Rose, the family of Georges St. Laurent, Laura and George Dennis, 

Trudie Wilson, Marge (Laurie), Marianne Groeling, the family of Lizzie Burger, Marjorie Bright, Lisa Spear, Karen 

Lane (Marva), Judy MacMorran (Barbara Gurbel’s daughter), Debbie (Laurie), Pete and Helen Robinson,  Shirley 

and Waldy MacPherson, Mary Lou Jenson, Barbara Strudwick, Dave Dennis (Laura Clark), Brittany, Debbie 

Kinney, Mary and Tom Briggs, Lottye Kate (Barbara Gurbel's great-granddaughter), April Leonard, Jennie Clark, 

Mikayla Clark. 

 

At Albany Medical Center: Aurora 

At The Manor at Woodside:  Helen Travis and Rod Davis  

At Noble Horizons: Rev. Herb Day                                                                                                                                                              

At Geer Vil lage: Dorothy Miller and Phyllis Ronner. (77 South Canaan Rd., Canaan, Ct. 06018) 

At Sharon Health Care Center: Marion Doyle, Vinny Masarelli 

At The Pines: Muriel Swart (2405 15th Street, Troy, NY 12180) 

At the Baptist Home: Mary Jo Glozier 

 

In the military or Reserves: Brandon Gray (serving in Korea), Garrett Cummings, Daniele Casazza, Kyle Moskowitz, 

Matt Cade, Zach McDonnell - Reserves, John Cort, Mark Hall, Jacob Coons, Danny Hoysradt, Brian Montross, 

Nathaniel Chase - Reserves (Marge's grandson), Dylan Humbert (Troi and Cole’s brother), Eric Wiltsie (Tom and 

Renee Strudwick’s nephew). 

 

And all those who have served in our military. 

 
 

 

Share a Blessing! 

 
Next issue:   Submission deadline:    Send submissions to:   
April 2017 March 25, 2017 dyanwapnick@optimum.net 

 

                                                     

 

Pine Plains Food Locker :   
The monthly drive item for March  is laundry detergent .    
Toiletries are always welcomed.   
Please send $ donations to the Pine Plains Food  Locker   
2852 Church Street  Pine Plains, NY 12567  

mailto:dyanwapnick@optimum.net

